
ORANGE COAST COLLEGE 
Academic Senate Meeting |Oct. 4, 2022 | 11:30 am - 12:30 pm | Student Union 

214/Zoom Link: https://cccd-edu.zoom.us/j/82604795285?from=addon 

 

 

Guests (Optional & Voluntary Sign-In):  In Person: Rebecca Morgan, Jeanette Grimm, Kate 

McCarroll, Calvin Fantone, Sheri Sterner, Kelly Holt, Anna Hanlon, Rick Garcia. Zoom: Eduardo 

Arismendi-Pardi, Steve Tamanaha, John Fawcett, Jamaal Tatum, Maryann Watson. 

1. Preliminary Matters 

A. Call to Order: President Lee Gordon called the meeting to order at 11:30 A.M.  

President Gordon: Asked the Senate for unanimous consent to rearrange the agenda 

and put new business before unfished business.  

B. Public Comments: Jose Miranda, Eduardo Arismendi-Pardi.  

C. Approval of the Minutes: Motion 1: Senate Secretary Kennedy moved to approve the 

September 20, 2022, meeting minutes with minor corrections; motion approved. Motion 2: 

Senate Secretary Kennedy moved to approve the September 27, 2022, meeting minutes 

with corrections as noted in red; motion approved. [See the Voting Tally chart at the end of 

these minutes.] 

D. For the Good of the Order:  

Senator Stanton: One of his constituents expressed concern about the fact that students 

can email each other on Canvas without the professor seeing it. The concern was that  

they were using a set of Discord accounts to engage in academic dishonesty.  

Senator Cohen: Participated in the implementation of the Starfish system since 2017-

2018, first at another college and now at OCC. He likes the system but expressed 

concerned about the way that students are receiving messages as if they were signed 

by the instructor. He brought it up in the past during the implementation process. He 

would like the instructor to have some control over the messages sent. The same 

happened at his previous college.  

President Gordon stated that this item will be discussed at the E-Board as a potential 

future agenda item.  
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4. New Business 

A. Planetarium Succulent Garden: Curriculum Chair/Horticulture Professor Lori Pullman,    

Joe Stead, and Rick Harlow:  

 

 

                                                                                 Original Place of Succulent Garden at the Chemistry Building 

Horticulture Professor Pullman: Stated her doctorate research focused on how  



 

 

The Marketing Department put together signage to let the public know what was 

happening. He thanked President Gordon for being the driving force on the signage.  

When people from the campus and community come and see the garden, the signage 

will be similar to the signage at the old succulent garden and will list all the plants.  

 

They are probably going to have multiple signs because certain areas are going to show 

geographic regions of the world: Mexico, South America, and Africa. The project is still a 

work in progress. He thanked Dean Giblin for helping facilitate the project.  

 

 

                                               The Succulent Garden at the Planetarium--Still a Work in Progress 

Senator Alabi: Stated that the garden looks beautiful, and she now appreciates cactuses 

and succulents more. 

Senator Kennedy: Admired the beauty of the garden and asked if when they planted 

the large trees, they kept them in their wooden planter boxes.  

Joe Stead: Not completely, but they did leave the bottom of the tree box on because it 

is made of pine and will disintegrate very easily. 

5. Unfinished Business 

A. “Joint Resolution in Support of Designating Implantation of a Video Conference Technology 

System in the OCC Multicultural & CLEEO Centers”—Resolution #F-2022-1 [See the approved 

resolution in the Appendix at the end of these meeting minutes.]: 

Vice-President Drew: Thanked Senators Stanton and Cuellar for reading the first draft of the 

resolution when he was at a conference in Ghana. He revised the resolution to reflect 

exactly what they are looking for: They are not asking for a HyFlex Video Conference 

System; they are asking for a video conferencing technology system. It was mentioned that 

HyFlex is something very expensive. The only changes to the previous resolution were the 

replacement of the words “HyFlex System” with the words “Video Conference Technology 

System.” Vice-President Drew read the “Be it Resolved.”  

Senator Alabi: Asked if they are asking for is the same kind of system currently in place in 

Room 214. 

Vice-President Drew: Yes, referring to the system in the present room.  



 

 

 

Senator Alabi: Stated further that she would like to withdraw her prior comments at an 

earlier meeting regarding her concerns about HyFlex.  

Senator Barnes: Thanked Vice-President Drew, Senators Stanton and Cuellar for revising 

the resolution. She received over twenty comments from different counselors via several 

different means of communication. She shared some of those comments and concerns 

from the Counseling Division.  

 “



 

 

going to help center the DEIA work and help center the rest of the campus around that 

work just because they will have to come to the center. He is one hundred precent in 

favor of the resolution.  

Vice-President Drew: Commented that the Multicultural Center is that one entity on 

campus for all different groups from faculty to management, students, the community, 

etc. This is an integral part of building the infrastructure of the Multicultural Center to 

have a system like this. We have all learned a lot from the COVID-19 situation having to  

be trained on Zoom and learn to use that type of technology in classes. This is an 

outgrowth of that. We have to learn to do things differently. He explained how the idea 

of having video technology in the Multicultural and CLEEO Centers came about in the 

cafeteria.  

Senator Cuellar: This is not just in spirit of supporting DEIA, it is also in spirit of supporting 

Orange Coast College as a Hispanic Serving Institution (HSI



 

 

CFE President Schneiderman: From the counselors’ perspective, the counselors do 

support video conferencing, they just feel that we have an existing process on the 

campus to procure funding for resources and we should not be in fear that that process 

will not work because that process needs to inject DEIA into its planning process. If it does 

fail, then it should come to the Senate to override that process. It would be better for the 

campus for the long term to have DEIA and have it injected into the planning process for 



 

 

APPENDIX 

 

 

A Joint Resolution in Support of Designating Implantation of a  
Video Conferencing Technology System in the OCC Multicultural & CLEEO  

Centers  
Resolution # F-2022-1 

Original Date: 9/13/22   Revised and Approved: October 4, 2022 
 

Co-Authored By:  
Dr. Rendell E. Drew: OCC Academic Senate Vice-President; Multicultural Center Coordinator;  

IMC Member; UMOJA Task Force Member: 
 Co-Authored By: 

Eric Cuellar: Associate Professor of Counseling; IMC Faculty Co-Chair; 
CLEEO Coordinator, Senator at Large: 

Second By:  
Dr. Jordan Stanton: Tenured Professor; Ethnic Studies; A.S. Division Representative; 

IMC member; UMOJA Task Force Member:  

 

Voting Tally Chart & Senate Membership Motion 1  

 

Approve  

9/20/22  

Minutes 

Motion 2  

 

Approve  

9/27/22  

Minutes 

Motion 2 

 

Consent 

Agenda 

Motion 4 

 

Extension 

of 

meeting 

by 5 mins 

Motion 5 

 

Resolution 

F-2022-1 

The presiding office’s’ vote shall be recorded as an abstention unless breaking a tie. 

Alabi, Jessica A.: Senator-at-Large (2020-2023) 



 

 

Whereas, currently the Orange Coast College (OCC) Multicultural Center, CLEEO 
Project Center, (Counseling Latin@s for Equity & Engagement at OCC) and the Global 
Engagement Center continues to develop a variety of diverse, multicultural, and global 
related programs and services which addresses the needs of its faculty, staff, students, and 
the community at large: 
 
Whereas, the Multicultural Center, and CLEEO Project Centers, are seeking to further 
enhance its infrastructure and expand its academic and student service programmatic 
offerings for its diverse ethnic student body, faculty, and staff. Therefore, it is seeking the 
support of the Academic Senate to advocate for the purchase of a new video conferencing 
technology system for placement within both the Multicultural Center and the CLEEO 
Project Centers �6LPLODU�WR�WKH�V\VWHP�LQ�2&&¶V�QHZ�6WXGHQW�6HUYLFHV�%OGJ���5RRP������:   
 
Whereas, the placement of a video conferencing technology system in these two centers 



 

 

 

 


